
Dear Carers, 
 

Welcome to our first Newsletter.   This newsletter is a way of             
communicating and sharing information for all our staff and foster     
carers.  We want to keep you updated with what’s happening at       
Connect House, new staff/carers joining us, our training calendar and 
other relevant information. Carers/staff, if you would like to contribute 
towards the newsletter please contact Parav, our Office Manager at our 
offices in Harrow.   
 

We are delighted to inform you that Clementina and Janelle,                     
formerly student social workers with Connect Fostering, joined the 
agency as qualified supervising social workers in the summer. A huge 
congratulations to them both for passing the Social Work Degree and a 
warm welcome to the team. 
 

I would also like to warmly welcome Samantha, who also joined us in 
February 2017 as our Assistant Team Manager.  Parav (Office Manager), 
Nazia (Finance Officer) and Yasser (Quality Assurance Officer) who 
joined us in September.  
 

Sairah is our new Head of Resources, dealing with all children  referrals 
and our talented link with the Local Authorities.  Congratulations to 
Sairah on her new role. 
 

Over the summer months, Janelle was able to interview a large number 
of our foster children, to gain an independent view of their care. We are 
so pleased to report that the children in our care were happy in their 
foster families. All the children interviewed gave very positive           
comments about their carers, therefore, from our hearts we sincerely 
thank you all for your commitment and dedication to some of our most 
vulnerable children in society. 
 

As always it is a pleasure for us to 

work with you all and have you all as 

part of our Connect Family.  We look 

forward to   seeing you all at the   

December annual meal.  
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We had our trip to the theatre last month and were delighted that everyone really enjoyed the trip to 
see Aladdin at Prince Edward Theatre.   

Aladdin was the Children’s annual  
outing.  We look forward to hearing 
suggestions for our next annual trip 
from you all.  So far trips to the     
theatre have been thoroughly          
enjoyed, as we also received great 
feedback after the Lion King. 

Here is your Connect Fostering Team:  

Kiran Sirpal - Director       
Fouzia Darr - Director       
Winston McKenzie - Service Manager    
Samantha Osbourne - Assistant Team Manager   
Sairha Darr - Head of Resources     
Parav Degun - Office Manager     
Nazia Noreen - Finance Officer 
Yasser Darr - Quality Assurance Officer 
Sheista Ahmed - Support Worker 
Pia Hugh-Jones - Supervising Social Worker 
Nadine Martin - Supervising Social Worker 
Janelle Andall - Supervising Social Worker 
Clementina Abanquah - Supervising Social Worker 
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Childrenôs Annual Outing 

The Connect Fostering Team 

CONNECT NEWS 

We have 2 new foster carers who have joined the Connect family!  We are extremely happy to      
extend our warm & hearty welcome to them. 

Nida Ahmed & Rabia Ahmed    
Sahrish & Nasar Hussain 

New Foster Carers 



In May this year we held a consultation day with our foster children and young people. Here is a 
summary of some of the things that they said; 
 

1. How do you like living with your foster family? 
The majority (almost 78%) said that they liked living with their carers a lot, whilst almost 17% said that 
they liked living with their carers most of the time. I think that this is a good outcome, since most   
foster children would prefer to be living with their birth families. 
 
 

2. Are you helped with your homework? 
Only 60% of looked after children said that they were helped a lot, and 6.7% said most of the time. If 
this is a true reflection of things then it seems that we need to be doing a bit more in supporting our 
foster children in achieving their educational potential. 
 
 

3. Are you given a choice of what you eat? 
Food is often a contentious issue for children in care, and 78% of children felt that they were given a 
choice in what they ate.  About 17% said that they were never given a choice.  On a whole this is a 
good outcome, but let us look at how we can win over the 17% whilst ensuring that they receive a  
balanced and healthy diet. . 
 
 

4. If you need to worship and pay, you are given help? 
Just over 56% of children said they are given help, 31% said most of the time, whilst just over 12% said 
not at all.  This may indicate that we need to be more attentive to the religious requirements of our 
foster children and how we go about meeting their needs. It could be that the older young people do 
not need any assistance in meeting their religious needs, but let us engage with them and show an 
interest.  We do have a legal duty to facilitate their religious needs.  
 

Feedback on Childrenôs Consultations 

With half term just around the corner, here are some activities to enjoy: 
 

Create & Grow Spooky Half Term: http://www.squiresgardencentres.co.uk/events/create-grow-
spooky-half-term/ 
 
The National Gallery: http://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/visiting/families 
 
National History Museum: http://www.nhm.ac.uk/visit.html 
 
V&A Museum of Childhood: http://www.vam.ac.uk/moc/ 
 
Vue Cinemas: Mini Mornings—https://www.myvue.com/offers/mini-mornings 
 
Roald Dahl Museum: http://www.roalddahl.com/home/kids 
 
 

School Half Term Activities  
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Training Dates: 
 

Harrow 
24th November 2017 (10am-2pm): Attachment & Loss 
9th December 2017 (10am-3pm): Men in Fostering 
 

East London 
20th October 2017 (10am-2pm): Attachment & Loss 
14th November 2017 (10am-2pm): Radicalisation: The Prevent Agenda 
8th December 2017 (10am-2pm): Substance Misuse & Self Harm 
 

South East London 
7th November 2017 (10am-2pm): Radicalisation: The Prevent Agenda 
 

Manchester 
11th October 2017 (12pm-3pm): Radicalisation: The Prevent Agenda 
8th November 2017 (12pm-3pm): Safeguarding 

Please note, in order to complete and receive your certificate for a training course you have           
attended, you must be present for the entire training session for it to count towards the required 
minimum of 3 training courses per year. 

 

Events: 

December: Annual Meal - Date & Venue TBC 

 

Upcoming Training & Events  
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